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PROPOSED BCA Statement Regarding Road Widths and Other Changes to N. Vermont Street adjacent to 750 N. Glebe Road (Mazda Site)


BCA welcomes the County’s restriping Vermont Street to maintain the prior lane configuration with two lanes exiting to Wilson and one lane entering to Vermont, which will preserve the two-lane exit and the ability of drivers to make a left-turn from Vermont Street onto Wilson Blvd.

BCA is concerned that an open, transparent, public process that included community stakeholders was temporarily overridden by the lack of notification to neighborhood stakeholders about possible changes to Vermont Street’s lane configuration, and about the discrepancy between the approved civil engineering plans and the exact wording of the County Board Report approving the Site Plan (Pg. 73 Condition 19B #10 iv).

BCA appreciates the statement by the County Manager’s Office that the changes to Vermont Street should have been an inclusive decision with the neighborhood. 

BCA believes that decision-making on such matters should be wholly transparent in the future.

BCA continues to hope that County officials can eliminate such problems in the future.


